
THE TOWN OF CLIFTON 
GREENLEE COUNTY, ARIZONA 

TOWN OF CLIFTON COMPREHENSIVE PAVEMENT ASSESSMENT STUDY   
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS  
 

Sealed proposals for the preparation of a comprehensive pavement assessment study will be received 
by the Town of Clifton, C/O Espie Castaneda (510 N. Coronado Boulevard, Clifton, Arizona, 85533) Until 
2:00 p.m. local time on June 16, 2022 at which time the Proposals received will be publicly opened and 
read.  Electronic copies of proposals will not be accepted in addition, proposals received after the 
proposal due date and time will not be accepted and will be returned unopened. 
 
Proposals will be received for a single prime Contract. Proposals shall be on a unit price and lump sum 
basis.  
 
The Study consists of reviewing and evaluating the Town’s residential and minor collector streets in 
order to prepare the Town for accomplishing near and long-term goals of maintaining pavement for a 
safe system of roadways, sidewalks, and pathways for vehicular, pedestrian, and bicycle traffic.  
 
The Request for Proposal Requirements and other proposal documents are available in digital format by 
contacting Rudy Perez at 928-865-4146 or perez@townofclifton.com   
 
The following items shall accompany each complete Proposal:  

1. Detailed outline of cost, including quantity, unit, unit price and total price.  
2. Consultant’s Qualification Statements and any applicable forms completed and signed, if not 

submitted within the last 12 months.  
 
Upon receipt of “Notice of Award” the successful bidder will deliver all required documents stated 
within the award notice. 
 
Bidder shall clearly mark on the outside of the sealed bid envelop “Town of Clifton Comprehensive 
Pavement Assessment Study” and give bidder’s name, address, and date.  
 
The Town of Clifton reserves the right to reject any and all proposals and to waive minor irregularities 
and informalities therein and further reserves the right to award the contract to the most responsive 
and responsible bidder.  
 
All proposals must be addressed to the Town of Clifton, Attn: Espie Castaneda, 510 N. Coronado 
Boulevard, Clifton, Arizona 85533 and shall have the project title endorsed thereon as provided in this 
Request for Proposals. Address all technical questions to Rudy Perez, Town of Clifton, 
perez@townofclifton.com.  

++END OF ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS++ 
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